## Report from Cornwall Council

Unfortunately I am unable to attend your meeting next week, however as requested I have set out a position statement that can be shared at the meeting.

- The Council has engaged with the Harbour Authority with regard to erosion on the southern bank of Carnsew Pool, which is causing the footpath to flood on spring high tides and in turn is causing concern for adjacent properties. It is understood that the Council are progressing enforcement action to ensure the bank is reinstated.
- Funding has been offered to the Harbour Authority by the Council to take short term measures to address silting issues in the harbour and improve the navigational safety of the channel. The Harbour Authority are working up detailed proposals. The funding is being offered on the basis that the Harbour Authority / Corinthian will provide match funding.
- The Council are in continued dialogue with Corinthian with regard to the future ownership of the Harbour Authority. On the 25 January Cabinet endorsed the recommendation that the Council should seek to acquire the Harbour Authority, subject to an appropriate financial package being put in place that ensures its future financial sustainability. The Council has reengaged ARCADIS to undertake due diligence on the Harbour Authority. The Council is also in continued dialogue with Corinthian regarding future involvement in the wider development proposals at the Harbour

It is hoped that further feedback can be provided at your next Board meeting

Regards

Matthew

Matthew Brown
Strategic Planning Group Leader
Planning & Sustainable Development
Cornwall Council
01209 614068
07970 157244